
Cabinet
Date: Tuesday, 8 September 2020
Time: 10.00 am
Venue: MS Teams Live Event and not in South Walks 

House as advertised on the agenda
Membership: (Quorum 3) 
Spencer Flower (Chairman), Peter Wharf (Vice-Chairman), Ray Bryan, Graham Carr-
Jones, Tony Ferrari, Laura Miller, Andrew Parry, Gary Suttle and David Walsh

Chief Executive: Matt Prosser, South Walks House, South Walks Road, 
Dorchester, Dorset DT1 1UZ (Sat Nav DT1 1EE)

For more information about this agenda please contact Kate Critchel 01305 252234 - 
kate.critchel@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk

For easy access to the Council agendas and minutes download the free 
public app Mod.gov for use on your iPad, Android and Windows tablet. Once 
downloaded select Dorset Council.

 
Members of the public are welcome to attend this meeting with the exception of any items 
listed in the exempt part of this agenda. Please note that if you attend a committee 
meeting and are invited to make oral representations your name, together with a summary 
of your comments will be recorded in the minutes of the meeting.  Please refer to the 
guide to public participation at committee meetings for more information about speaking at 
meetings. 

There is a Hearing Loop Induction System available for public use on request.  Please 
speak to a Democratic Services Officer for assistance in using this facility.

Recording, photographing and using social media at meetings

Dorset Council is committed to being open and transparent in the way it carries out its 
business whenever possible.  Anyone can film, audio-record, take photographs, and use 
social media such as tweeting and blogging to report the meeting when it is open to the 
public, so long as they conform to the Protocol for filming and audio recording of public 
council meetings.

Public Document Pack
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5  QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS 3 - 4

To receive any questions from members in accordance with procedure 
rule 13.



Questions from Councillors for Cabinet 8 September 2020 
 
1. Question from Cllr M Roe 

The climate crisis inevitably affects everyone. However, there is a widespread 
awareness that the impacts of climate change are not distributed equally, and 
the consequences are likely to be far worse for the most disadvantaged and 
vulnerable. So, there must be a process in place to identify communities that 
are at highest risk to the consequences of climate change. One would also 
expect community engagement to gain a greater understanding of actions 
needed to mitigate or in terms of adaptation to climate change. 

How does the council identify those who are most at risk from the impacts of 
climate change, and what is being done to assist the most vulnerable?  
 
 
2. Question from Cllr Paul Kimber  
 
Future of the High Angle Battery 
 
Many Portlanders were appalled at the vandalising and have requested me to 
ask what plans Dorset Council has regarding the future of the site. 
 
 
3. Question from Cllr B Heatley  

 
The Draft Climate & Ecological Emergency Strategy issued on 15 July 2020 
refers to Dorset Council 'securing a certified ‘green’ renewable energy tariff for 
electricity supply from September 2020' (pg 02). 
 
Could we have some more detail about this very welcome development, such as: 
 

-  with what supplier or suppliers this arrangement has been made 
-  what proportion of Dorset Council's total electricity procurement is 
involved 
-  how long the arrangement will initially last 
-  who has certified the tariff as 'green', 
-  whether the Council is satisfied that this arrangement creates genuine 
additionality in the generation of green energy,  
-  how many tonnes per annum of CO2 emissions this arrangement is 
estimated to save, and 
-  an estimate of any price premium that this arrangement has cost? 
 

4. Question from Cllr N Ireland 
 

The paper detailing the new Corporate Procurement Strategy quite rightly 
recognises that we, as an organisation with a substantial budget, can make a 
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real impact to our local economy by maximising the ‘Dorset Pound’ through 
prioritising spend with local employers and businesses rather than further 
afield.  The impact that this can have in addressing the Climate and Ecological 
Emergency is also highlighted, although worryingly only amounts to half a 
page.  Phrases such as “procurement is so much more than purchasing of 
goods, services or works” and “not about minimising upfront prices” give some 
confidence that this council will take into account many other factors than just the 
headline cost.    The “social value” derived from spending locally cannot be 
underestimated in our Dorset economy dominated by below-average wages, high 
rates of temporary and seasonal employment, and above average house prices; 
therefore it is a concern that the report highlights the difficulty in evaluating or 
measuring that as part of the procurement process.   One criteria to apply would 
be to recognise the low levels of pay that persists throughout our area – 20% of 
jobs are paid less than the Real Living Wage - and address this by giving 
weighting and preference to employers accredited with the Living Wage 
Foundation.   
 
Will this council recognise the need for all employees to be paid at least the Real 
Living Wage by ensuring that any business or employer we enter into a contract 
with guarantee all their employees receive as a minimum the Real Living Wage 
as defined by the Living Wage Foundation? 
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